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BOARD OF TRUSTEES

REGULAR BOARD MEETING via Teleconference
September 23, 2020
Mary Herr called the regular board meeting of the Bay County Library System Board of Trustees to order at 5:30 p.m. on September 23, 2020.  The meeting was held via conference call in Bay City, Michigan. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was not recited due to the logistics of the meeting.
Roll Call: 

Don Carlyon, Anne Harris, Mary Herr, and Paul Travis
Members Absent:

Sue Blondin

Others:
Kevin Ayala, Trish Burns, and Janelle Coe
ADDITIONAL AGENDA ITEMS – Hearing no objections, M. Herr asked that agenda item: Future Board Meetings via Zoom, be added to the agenda under New Business. 

MINUTES
Motion by D. Carlyon seconded by P. Travis, to approve the minutes of the August 26, 2020, regular board meeting with the change reflecting A. Harris present at the meeting.  
Motion Carried.
BILLS PAYABLE 
Motion by P. Harris, seconded by D. Carlyon, to approve the bills payable as presented. Motion Carried.
PENAL FINE REPORT 

K. Ayala reported August Penal Fines were $12,009.96, currently under budget by $13,990.04 for the month, and $95,135 for the year.  
FINANCIAL REPORT
K. Ayala reported revenues for August 2020, were $13,341.98, with the bulk of the revenue coming from Penal Fines.  There are no areas of concern to report.
Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by P. Travis, to receive the Penal Fine and Financial Reports as presented.  Motion Carried.
ADMINISTRATION REPORT – Trish Burns
Stephanie Reinhardt wins Frances Pletz award – We are excited to announce that Auburn Children’s Librarian Stephanie Reinhardt won the Frances Pletz award for Service to Children, given annually by the Michigan Library Association.  The library system has received a major award each of the last three years – 2018 was the Service in Excellence Award from the Library of Michigan, 2019 was the Rising Star award to Dani Diamico at Sage from MLA, and now this.  We know that our library system has excellent service and staff and being recognized on a statewide level with these three awards lets everyone else know it, too.

Patron Information Campaign update – The renewal campaign is in full swing and is following the scheduled timeline.  Staff received millage training beginning September 10.  Frequently Asked Questions flyers are out at all branches and are being given to patrons as they check out, along with bookmarks.  The first educational postcard hit mailboxes the week of September 14 in time for absentee voters to get them before they turn in their ballots – patrons have been coming in and letting us know that they appreciated receiving them.  Trish recorded a radio interview with Delta broadcasting to air the week of September 25.

Auburn Refresh – The Auburn library had some work done to make the back side of the building better for staff.  An LED motion activated light was placed in the staff parking area and trees were trimmed for better visibility.  A piece of fencing was installed to create a barrier for kids using the area as a shortcut and hanging out.  We have not had any issues back there, but wanted to install these items so it is not enticing for loitering.

Open Signs – After hearing a few people say that they did not know that the library was back open for business, we decided to hang “We’re Open” banners on all of the buildings as a visual reminder.  Each month we seem to see a bit more business in person.
T. Burns also shared that a patron wanted the board to be informed about the closing of computers 15 minutes prior to closing.  M. Herr suggested adding signage reflecting closing times but it was decided after hearing from T. Burns about signage overload to keep the shutdown of computers as is since closing times are announced over the PA System.
Motion by P. Travis, seconded by D. Carlyon, to receive the Administration Report as presented.  Motion Carried.
CORRESPONDENCE 

Please Tell Us What You Think – Deana Mason and Mary and Evelyn Sheskey
COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Finance Committee – No report.
B. Personnel Committee – No report.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

No Unfinished Business
NEW BUSINESS

1. Future Board Meetings via Zoom
M. Herr asked board members if they would like to switch to a Zoom format for the next board meeting and future board meetings.  Hearing no objections, the board agreed to conduct future meetings via Zoom.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

No Public

ANNOUNCEMENTS

No announcements
ADJOURNMENT
Motion by D. Carlyon, seconded by P. Travis, to adjourn the meeting at 6:04 p.m.  
Motion Carried.
_____________________________

       ____________________________
Paul Travis






        Janelle Coe
Secretary/Treasurer


                                Recording Secretary
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